(Item 2)

CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH
Board of Library Trustees Minutes

Study Session – Balboa Branch Library
May 3, 2011 - 5:00pm
Convened at 5:02pm 
Call to Order and Roll Call




Staff Present:  

Trustees Present:  






Cynthia Cowell, Library Services Director
Karen Clark, Chair 






Tim Hetherton, Library Services Manager
Lynn Crutchley, Vice-Chair




Melissa Kelly, Support Services Coordinator
Jerry A. King








Debbie Walker, Branches/Youth Services Coord.

Stephanie Murguia






Elaine McMillion, Administrative Assistant
Kathleen Peterson


















Public Present:
NBPL Foundation Present:




Jim Mosher 

Margi Murray, Foundation Board Member
 
 
Public Present/Comments – Local resident Jim Mosher suggested the following topics for Study Session review:  1) Fine structures; 2) Offer complimentary automatic renewal service; 3) Promotion of the Library’s Inter-Library Loan service; 4) Share catalog and resources with Orange County Public Library; 5) Participate in California Digital Library Project.
Discussion to Amend the Board of Library Trustees By-Laws – The Board reviewed the Board of Library Trustees By-Laws. They agreed to hold Study Sessions as needed prior to each of the Regular Meetings once per month on the first Monday of each month, instead of twice monthly on the first and third Tuesdays.  Action will be taken to approve at the May 17, 2011 Regular Board of Library Trustees meeting.  Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell will forward the revised By-Laws to the City Attorney for review, after which time they will be presented to City Council for approval.  Once approval is received from City Council the meetings will commence the first Monday of each month. Library Services Director will notify the City Clerk of the suggested meeting date change prior to Board applicants interviews. 
Reports from Board of Library Trustees – Trustee Lynn Crutchley announced that she will be unable to attend the May 17, 2011 Regular Board of Library Trustees meeting.   Trustee Jerry King gave an update on his conversation with the Newport Beach Police regarding the book donation theft that occurred in front of the Central Library.  Chair Karen Clark said she should know more about the Greg Mortensen lecture scheduled at OASIS on November 12, 2011 after she attends the next DLS Committee meeting on Thursday, May 5.  Trustee Stephanie Murguia arrived at 5:30.

Report from Library Services Director – Foundation Board Member Margi Murray asked about the $100,000 gift money designated for the Balboa renovation.  Library Services Director Cowell stated that a refund is being processed due to the project being put on hold at this time.  Director Cowell gave an update on the Civic Center construction.  Cynthia will be out of the office from Monday, May 9 through Wednesday, May 11 attending National Library Legislative Days in Washington, DC.  From Thursday, May 19 through Friday, May 27 Cynthia will be out of the office on personal leave.  She will return on Tuesday, May 31.  The next Chef Event features Chef Zov and is on Tuesday, May 17.  It will be 
the last one until October 2011.  
Adjourned – 5:32pm 
Submitted by:     _____________________________________________________






      Trustee Kathleen O. Peterson, Secretary[image: image1.png]



